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Q. Can one dispense birth control agents to minors without parental consent?
A.  IHS honors State laws and regulations. Check Guttmacher’s State Policies in Brief  
Here is a common question: 
I am seeking input regarding I.H.S. policy for parental consent when providing pregnancy-related, STD, and family planning services to minors.  I looked it up on the I.H.S. Manual which seems to imply that state and local regulations apply.   As a federal facility, are we bound by applicable state law in these matters or does I.H.S. have a federal policy which supersedes state law?

The first answer is always to encourage complete communication within the family. In the meantime, yes, the IHS honors State laws and regulations, so we keep the links below on our Indian Health MCH website.*

The best resource to find out what your state allows / requires is here, State Policies in Brief  http://www.guttmacher.org/sections/adolescents.php?pub=spib
Here is a link from the Alan Guttmacher Institute home page which updates the State by State information
http://www.guttmacher.org/index.html
*Here is a link to a FAQ on the MCH page with more information
http://www.ihs.gov/MedicalPrograms/MCH/M/documents/MinorsRepro4105.doc
If you work in South Dakota, we have clarification on IHS policy as it relates to State law in the prescription and dispensing of contraceptives and contraceptive devices to minors thanks to Mary Lynn Eaglestaff. For information on the 10/31/06 letter from the Chief Counsel in Region VIII, contact Carolyn.Aoyama@ihs.gov
